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The Lulu of the play’s title combines girlish innocence with predatory sexuality. She is an object of love 
and hate, desire and disgust. She fascinates men and women alike. But no one can satisfy her. Everyone 
who tries falls victim to her eventually. Her crimes force her to flee Berlin via Paris for London, where 
she dies at the hand of her final lover, Jack the Ripper. The premieres of Frank Wedekind’s Earth Spirit 
and Pandora’s Box, which together comprise his pairing of Lulu plays, set off a firestorm of controversy. 
They were made famous by George W. Pabst’s silent film adaptation (1929) starring Louise Brooks, 
whose Lulu became a model femme fatale that would be imitated for decades. In their production, the 
students of the Max Reinhardt Seminary in Vienna play a game with iconic representations of femmes 
fatales.  
  

The Max Reinhardt Seminary in Vienna was founded in 1928 in Vienna on the initiative of Max 
Reinhardt, one of German theatre’s most famous directors. He also taught several generations of 
actors and directors in both theatre and film, including Conrad Veidt, Friedrich W. Murnau, Marlene 
Dietrich and Leni Riefenstahl. The Seminary was originally located in the imperial Schönbrunner 
Schlosstheater. In 1940, it was moved to the nearby Palais Cumberland. It currently operates alongside 
Vienna’s University of Music and Performing Arts. Thesis productions have returned to the 
Schlosstheater, but the seminary has two student theaters at its disposal. The school has two 
departments: Acting and Directing. The program lasts four years. After completing the second year, 
students choose from a broad range of specializations in the fields of acting and directing. What makes 
the program unique is that it strikes a balance between practical and theoretical subjects while heavily 
emphasizing close cooperation between both departments, not only onstage, but throughout the 
entire production process, beginning with the selection and analysis of a dramatic text. The Seminary’s 
faculty includes many famous theatre and film artists, such as Karlheinz Hackl, István Szabó and Klaus 
Maria Brandauer.  
  

The Max Reinhardt Seminary in Vienna has been hosted at MFST ITSelF three times. They presented 
the following shows:Bambiland  by Elfriede Jelinek (dir. Philipp Hauß, 2007), Tango Gombrowicz based 
on Witold Gombrowicz’s Diary (dir. Mikołaj Grabowski, 2009) and The Skinny Soldier by Hanoch Levin 
(dir. Hannan Ishay, 2011).  
  

 

directing: David Stöhr 

dramaturgy: Dirk Brauner  

scenography: Sarah Sassen 

costumes: Agnes Burghardt 

music: Bernhard Eder 

cast: Pauline Fusban, Marie-Louise Stockinger, Stefan Gorski, Lennart Lemster, Samouil Stoyanov, 

Andrei Viorel Tacu, Luka Vlatkovic, Lukas Watzl  


